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Leagues Club Contact

Elizabeth White is now our contact person for all dinner arrangements. Please advise Elizabeth with your apology if you are unable to attend or to let her know of extra dinner guests that you have invited. With her recent home move, Elizabeth has a new phone number 3325 4795; her mobile number is 0402477710 & email drumbrook@samford.net  

Bingo Roster 

Thursday Mornings

Bingo is our major fundraiser for the club and the continued support by Zonta members with the weekly roster is both appreciated and vital to the ongoing success of this activity.
August Roster

4th 

Kay

11th 

Bettina

18th   

Edith

25th  

Roslyn

September Roster
1st 

Jan

8th

Vicki

15th

Kay

22nd

Edith

29th

Bettina


Diary Dates
August

7th
Golf Day at Samford Golf Club

October

8th 
Charity night, Samford

7/8/9th
District Conference 

Birthdays 
No August Birthday celebrations, so the spare bottles of “Bubbly” from the last two months are gathering dust!!! Double celebrations for September……...WhoooHoooo


President’s Message

Dear Members

Wow, what a great meeting last month, although it was a bit hurried for those on the board.  One member reminded me that I had now set a precedent for quick meetings, which leads me into the next subject.

During the last month I was a guest at the local Rotary meeting.  They have a format that they all socialise on arrival (our 6.30 – 7.00 time) then they have dinner and while having dinner they run their meeting.  Between dinner and sweets they have their guest speaker, who on this occasion was Lisa Miller, Bob Miller’s sister but also a journalist for the ABC.  She was very interesting and entertaining

I was wondering how you, the members, would feel if we scheduled dinner for 7.30 instead of 8.00 pm as everyone gets very hungry and that we continue to have the meeting during dinner, if necessary.  This way, we should finish earlier with more time for socialising afterwards.

I would like your feedback before the board meeting, so that we on the board can discuss this issue.

For our next meeting, we have Margaret Vallance as our guest speaker. Margaret is President of the National Council for Women Qld. Branch.  This should be really interesting and you might like to invite some friends to hear about some women’s issues over the last 100 years.

GOLF DAY. NEXT MEETING - 31ST JULY,

10.00am, MY PLACE; Bring a share lunch.

A wonderful group of members arrived on Sunday 17th for the first Golf day meeting. It was great to hear all the brainstorming of ideas.  All the prizes are sorted out and labelled.  Simone has done most of the certificates for the sponsors. For those interested in helping on 31st July, please be at the next get together to add your ideas to the group. 

Don’t forget that it would be nice if we have everyone from the club helping at some time during the day.

COMMITTEE MEETINGS

For those committees, who want to have a quick meeting before the dinner meeting, please arrange that within your committee.  The chairs of each committee need to have a small report ready for each dinner meeting.  It would be helpful if you have it prepared, so that you can hand it to Simone for the minutes.

See you all at the Golf Day, Regards, 

Vicki, President.

Finance & Fundraising Committee Report
This is the calm before the storm. Thanks to all those who helped at Vicki’s place on Sunday 17th July for the Golf Day; we are having another one at Vicki’s place on Sunday 31st July – hope we can get a good turnout.  We’ll be packing the “sample bags” and putting the finishing touches on all the prizes.  If you can come, please bring a plate of food so we can all enjoy lunch together.

Remember the Charity Golf Day is on Sunday 7th August and we will need as many Zontians, family and friends as possible to help on the day.  Even if you can come only for a couple of hours to give those who will be there from 6.30am until the end, a deserved break.

The next report in August will give all the success details of this day.

Until next month,

Sara Allard

Treasurer

Committee Report - 
Public Relations and Communications 
Throughout July the local press has run numerous stories for our club to publicize the forthcoming Charity Golf Day. The efforts of members to gain publicity for Zonta are most appreciated. Articles and free advertising in two issues of The Westerner Newspaper, along with stories in the Village Pump and Dayboro Grapevine are having the desired effect to gain players for our Golf Day. At last contact with the Samford Golf Club, over 80 players had registered for the event. With two weeks to go before “Tee-Off” our aim to reach 120 participants is on track.

At the July 17th get together for the Golf Day, a Quest Newspaper photographer paid us special visit. We understand that his photograph of Vicki and Yvonne has appeared in the North-West News. If any one has a copy of this please bring it to the next meeting, for all to see. 

On a final note - congratulations are in order to Vicki Williams who was presented with the Community Service Award at the recent Samford Business Group second anniversary awards dinner. Photo and story appeared in The Westerner newspaper 21st July 05…. Well-done Vicki. 

Cheers, Di Westwood 
Mary Ellen Bittner visits Brisbane… 

For members who were not able to attend the special dinner for Mary Ellen Bittner or those who missed hearing her interview on ABC Brisbane radio on 14th July, the following extract from the ABC radio website may be of interest.

………Zonta President Mary Ellen Bittner

Thursday, 14 July 2005

Presenter: Steve Austin and Jayne Fynes-Clinton

Mary Ellen Bittner is the chief administrative law judge in the US Department of Justice, Drug Enforcement Administration. The administration works to reduce the availability of illicit drugs and to penalise drug traffickers. She is also the president of the women’s group Zonta.

Mary Ellen Bittner studied at the University of Illinios and has degrees in law and mathematics. She worked as an attorney before becoming the chief judge with the Drug Enforcement Administration. The Administration enforces the controlled substances laws in the United States. They preside over cases involving those who manufacture and distribute drugs.

Mary Ellen Bittner first became interested in social justice issues when she travelled through Europe in 1967. She travelled from Portugal to Afghanistan and met a woman in Tehran who opened her eyes to fundamentalism and its dangers. Mary Ellen then decided to work to lift the status of women.

In 1981 she met other Zonta members and soon became international president. Zonta was established in the 1920’s to help orphaned children and to fund education for girls. Zonta has provided more than $6 million for projects in over 25 countries since 1956.

Zonta works to highlight human rights abuses such as dowry killings in India, acids throwing in Bangladesh, domestic violence in western countries, and genital circumcision in Africa. They also work to stamp out poverty among women. A disproportionate number of women are among the 1.6 billion people in the world living on less than a dollar a day.

Violence against women is another key concern for Zonta. In 2002 the Council of Europe adopted a recommendation declaring violence against women a public emergency. The World Bank says violence against women is a major cause of death and disability.

Zonta currently administers micro credit programs for women affected by HIV/AIDS in Niger. Women now account for almost half of all cases of HIV/AIDS in the world. The impact of HIV/AIDS is so devastating in southern Niger, that the district is known as “the Valley of the Widows” because of the high number of young married men who have died in recent years.

Website…. www.abc.net.au/queensland/stories
And a final thought for the month….

“Sometimes your joy is the source of your smile, but sometimes your smile can be the source of your joy”.

Thich Nhat Hanh
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